


January 22, 2024

San Jose Rules and Open Government Committee
200 E. Santa Clara St.
San Jose, CA 95113
rulescommitteeagenda@sanjoseca.gov.

Re: Support for Mayor Mahan and Councilmembers Davis and Torres: Preserve Our Progress - Guadalupe River
Trail

Dear Chair Cohen and Rules Committee members,

The Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society (SCVAS) and the Sierra Club Loma Prieta Chapter (SCLP) support the
memo authored by Mayor Mahan and Councilmembers Davis and Torres titled, “Preserve Our Progress -
Guadalupe River Trail.”

The proliferation of encampments along San Jose’s waterways have been a sore issue for a very long time. These
encampments have degraded riparian corridors, impacted vegetation, wildlife and water quality, and created
unsanitary conditions along creeks. In addition, the encampments impede public access and enjoyment of city
parks and trails. Successful clean up efforts have often been only temporarily effective, with people promptly
returning to resurrect makeshift dwellings at a great cost to the environment and the community.

SCVAS and SCLP thus support the “Preserve Our Progress'' memo by Mayor Mahan and Council Members Davis
and Torres, with the hope that the City Manager promptly implements a “no return zone” that prevents
re-encampment along the Guadalupe River Trail. In addition, we hope the City prevents a subsequent expansion
of encampments along the Guadalupe RIver south of Woz Way and north of Julian Street, and implements
monitoring to quantify such potential impacts.

San Jose recently cleared encampments on Coyote Creek for the flood control project. We hope a “preserve our
progress” policy can be implemented there as well, although we realize downtown is the priority. We hope that over
time, implementing “no return zones” becomes an ongoing practice for the city of San Jose along all waterways in
the City.

Respectfully,

Shani Kleinhaus, Ph.D.
Environmental Advocate
Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society

Katja Irvin, AICP
Guadalupe Group Conservation Chair
Sierra Club Loma Prieta Chapter









   RULES COMMITTEE: 1/24/2024 
                            ITEM:   

Memorandum 

 

TO: RULES AND OPEN   

GOVERNMENT   

COMMITTEE  

  

FROM: Mayor Matt Mahan  

Councilmember Omar Torres 

Councilmember Dev Davis  

SUBJECT: PRESERVING OUR 

PROGRESS - GUADALUPE 

RIVER TRAIL 

  

DATE:       January 18, 2024 

APPROVED:     

  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Direct the City Manager to promptly implement a “no return zone” that prevents re-encampment 

along the Guadalupe River Trail between 280/87/Woz Way and 87/Julian St using existing 

resources available through the Encampment Resolution Fund (ERF) grant and the FY 23-24 

Adopted Budget, including: 

1. Deploying a rapid-response abatement team comprising the two therapeutic specialists 

funded in the FY 2023-2024 Adopted Budget, or other appropriate classification, to work 

in close concert with the BeautifySJ team and the San José Police Department (SJPD) to 

engage with unsheltered residents and advance abatement operations in a safe and 

humane way; and  

2. Enforcing park rules set forth by the City’s Municipal Code and installing signage with 

posted park rules as required by law; and  

3. Utilizing SJPD’s Guadalupe River Trail Bike Patrol Program; and 

4. Coordinating with the Guadalupe River Park Conservancy (GRPC) to ensure frequent 

and robust activation along the river trail, leveraging the $200,000 in City grant funding 

to GRPC from the ERF to sustain the revitalization project. 

 

DISCUSSION 

A vibrant downtown fosters a sense of community and belonging among residents and a hub 

where they come together to live, work, and engage. Investing in our Downtown not only 

enhances the quality of life for residents, but also creates a flywheel effect for economic and 

cultural development, generating returns to our general fund and fostering prosperity across our 

entire city. However, we won’t sustain progress revitalizing the downtown if we ignore core 

infrastructure and amenities like the Guadalupe River Trail. As a main downtown artery and 

commute route, the Guadalupe River Trail connects neighborhoods and businesses, from 



historically underserved communities like Washington Guadalupe to companies like Adobe and 

Zoom that are integral to our economy.  

 

Last fall, the City implemented a $2 million grant from the State’s ERF program to move people 

living along the Guadalupe River Trail between 280/87/Woz Way and 87/Julian Street into 

housing and restore public access to the trail. Outreach teams helped move many of the residents 

into interim and permanent housing, including the newly converted Arena Hotel. Subsequently, 

Caltrans and BeautifySJ teams worked tirelessly for nearly three weeks to close the encampment. 

These efforts led to an outpouring of support and gratitude from downtown residents and 

employees who are gradually reclaiming the trail for recreation and commuting. We 

demonstrated that we can responsibly balance the needs of homeless residents and our duty to 

maintain clean, welcoming parks and trails for all residents to enjoy.   

 

Pic. 1: Before relocation of unsheltered residents and encampment closure 

 
Pic. 2: After relocation of unsheltered residents and encampment closure 

 
 

However, we risk backsliding if we don’t quickly deploy existing resources to preserve our 

progress and prevent the area from becoming re-encamped. We also risk undermining the 

millions of taxpayer dollars and significant staff time expended to clear one of the largest 



encampments in the downtown area, sending a discouraging message to our state legislators and 

the community who entrust us with their resources.  

 

In fact, the ERF program’s primary objectives include “support[ing] sustained restoration of 

encampment sites to their intended or original state”, as described in the Request for 

Applications (RFA).  The Housing Department also referenced this goal in their October 3, 2022 

memo, stating the two core outcomes are “restoring this section of the trail to its intended design 

and promoting increased use of the walking path through outreach, housing placement, 

abatement, beautification, and activation; and designing a program model using the ERF State 

grant framework that could be scaled and used in other impacted areas within the community or 

adopted by other jurisdictions throughout the state.” 

 

To fulfill this core objective and preserve our progress revitalizing Guadalupe River Trail, the 

City Manager should quickly work across departments to immediately implement a “no return 

zone” between 280/87/Woz and 87/Julian Street using existing resources. While we understand 

city staff is developing a cross-departmental framework for shared public spaces, we recognize 

the need to protect the city’s investments now. Prioritizing small, focused investments today will 

help us avoid having to dedicate additional resources and staff time in the future if the area 

becomes re-encamped, and strike a balance with additional cross-departmental efforts that 

require longer deliberative processes. 

 

 

 



Subject: Memo in Support of Implementing a "No Return Zone" along Guadalupe River Trail 

Date: 1/24/24 

To: City Council’s Rules and Open Government Committee  

To introduce ourselves, we are Scott Hakeem and Mary Robertson.  We both are downtown San 
Jose Residents in District 3 and volunteer as Guadalupe River Park Trail Ambassadors. Mary is 
also part of the Guadalupe River Park Working Group.  

We are writing to express our strong support for the recommendation outlined in the note 
regarding the implementation of a "no return zone" along the Guadalupe River Trail between 
280/87/Woz Way and 87/Julian St. The proposed measures, utilizing existing resources from the 
Encampment Resolution Fund (ERF) grant and the FY 23-24 Adopted Budget, are crucial to 
maintaining the progress made in relocating unsheltered residents and closing encampments in 
this area. 

The implementation of a "no return zone" is essential for several reasons: 

1. Preserving Progress: The City has invested significant resources in relocating residents, 
closing encampments, and restoring public access to the trail. Implementing a "no return 
zone" will preserve this progress and prevent the area from being re-encamped, ensuring 
that taxpayer dollars and staff efforts are not undermined. 
 

2. Community Well-being: A vibrant downtown is integral to fostering a sense of 
community and belonging. The Guadalupe River Trail serves as a vital downtown artery 
and commute route, connecting neighborhoods and businesses. By preventing re-
encampment, we contribute to the well-being of both residents and businesses, creating a 
clean and welcoming environment. 
 

3. Compliance with ERF Program Objectives: The ERF program's primary objectives 
include supporting the sustained restoration of encampment sites. The proposed measures 
align with these objectives, fulfilling the core goal of restoring the trail to its intended 
design and promoting increased use through outreach, housing placement, abatement, 
beautification, and activation. 

To implement the "no return zone," we agree with recommending to direct the City Manager to 
promptly deploy existing resources, including: 

• Deploying a rapid-response abatement team, as funded in the FY 2023-2024 Adopted 
Budget, to work collaboratively with the BeautifySJ team and the San José Police 
Department for safe and humane abatement operations. 
 

• Enforcing park rules set forth by the City's Municipal Code and installing signage with 
posted park rules. 
 



• Utilizing SJPD's Guadalupe River Trail Bike Patrol Program. 
 

• Coordinating with the Guadalupe River Park Conservancy to ensure frequent and robust 
activation along the river trail, leveraging the grant funding from the ERF. 

This proactive approach will not only protect the City's investments but also contribute to the 
sustained revitalization of the Guadalupe River Trail. We urge prompt action to implement these 
measures to prevent any potential backsliding and to send a positive message to the community 
and state legislators. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Hakeem and Mary Robertson, Downtown San Jose Residents 
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